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Environment Department settles air enforcement case, includes 
$950,000 civil penalty  

CCI San Juan, LLC agrees to pay civil penalties for violations of permit emissions limits   
that resulted in release of over one million pounds of harmful air pollutants 

 
SANTA FE — The New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) entered into a settlement agreement 
and stipulated final compliance order with CCI San Juan, LLC (CCI) to resolve alleged statutory, 
regulatory, and permit violations at the company’s San Juan River Gas Plant near Farmington. 
 
CCI was cited for illegally emitting more than 1.6 million pounds of pollutants, including hydrogen 
sulfide, sulfur dioxide, carbon monoxide, nitrogen oxides, and volatile organic compounds between 
October 2016 and November 2018.  
 
“The Environment Department is 100% committed to holding polluters accountable,” said NMED 
Cabinet Secretary James Kenney. “We will vigorously pursue civil enforcement to the maximum extent 
the law allows.” 
 
Pursuant to state law, the $950,000 penalty will be reverted to State of New Mexico’s general fund. The 
general fund is the primary state fund from which the ongoing expenses of state government are paid. 
 
Failure to comply with emissions limits results in emissions of harmful levels of air pollutants that can 
impact public health and the environment, including contributing to the formation of ground-level ozone 
and other hazardous air quality conditions. 
 

### 
 

NMED does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, age or sex in the administration of its programs or activities, as 
required by applicable laws and regulations.  NMED is responsible for coordination of compliance efforts and receipt of inquiries concerning non-
discrimination requirements implemented by 40 C.F.R. Parts 5 and 7, including Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Section 504 
of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973; the Age Discrimination Act of 1975, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, and Section 13 of the Federal 
Water Pollution Control Act Amendments of 1972. If you have any questions about this notice or any of NMED’s non-discrimination programs, 
policies or procedures, you may contact: 

 
Kristine Yurdin, Non-Discrimination Coordinator | NMED |1190 St. Francis Dr., Suite N4050 | P.O. Box 5469 | Santa Fe, NM 87502 
(505) 827-2855 or nd.coordinator@state.nm.us 
 
If you believe that you have been discriminated against with respect to a NMED program or activity, you may contact the Non-Discrimination 
Coordinator. 

### 

The Environment Department’s mission 
is to protect and restore the 

environment and to foster a healthy 
and prosperous New Mexico for 
present and future generations. 
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